Agendum

Oakland University

Board of Trustees

Formal Meeting

April 6, 2005

APPROVAL OF BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

Introduction:  

The School of Engineering and Computer Science (SECS) recommends that Oakland University grant a Bachelor of Science (BS) degree in Information Technology (IT).  The IT major will prepare students with sufficient technical strength and a comprehensive understanding of information technology practice in context to act as problem solvers in various settings.  This will be achieved by requiring every student to either do an industry internship or participate in an industry-sponsored project, or perform undergraduate research under the supervision of a faculty mentor.  The program also includes a strong professional component to develop skills in technical communication, ethics and group work, a skill set that is deemed important by employers.

The present proposal is designed to adapt to market needs where the focus on programming, which is traditionally emphasized in the Computer Science curriculum, has become less important due to outsourcing. The major in IT builds on Oakland University’s longstanding commitment to serve the needs of its community and provide its students a challenging and unique undergraduate education experience.
The BS in IT program is a part of the nation-wide trend to produce a well-trained IT workforce and many universities across the country have initiated undergraduate degree programs in IT in the last few years.  The BS in IT program will fulfill the IT workforce needs in Southeast Michigan and the Midwest region. The program is in line with the efforts of the State to move Michigan towards a knowledge-based economy.  
Recommendation:


WHEREAS, implementation of the Bachelor of Science in IT is an important initiative for the School of Engineering and Computer Science and is consistent with the Oakland University in 2010 vision statement; now, therefore, be it


RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees authorizes the School of Engineering and Computer Science to offer a Bachelor of Science in Information Technology; and, be it further


RESOLVED, that the Bachelor of Science in Information Technology program shall be reviewed annually by the Provost to determine whether the program should be continued.

Previous Board Action:


Oakland University first offered the related major in Computer and Information Science in 1976.  In 1986, the University decided to re-structure it as a major in Computer Science to gain accreditation from the Computer Science Accreditation Board (CSAB).  
Educational Implications:  

The proposed major in IT is consistent with the Oakland University in 2010 vision statement and the provision expressing the University’s commitment to an exemplary undergraduate education.  It is also consistent with the SECS vision.
Personnel Implications: 

The proposed major can be implemented with the current full-time Computer Science and Engineering (CSE) faculty and one part-time instructor.  The Mathematics and Statistics Department will have a faculty member teach a course once for IT majors on an overload basis.  If the program grows beyond expectations, the need for additional resources will be reviewed after four years.

Budgetary Implications:  

This IT program is expected to produce positive revenue for the University from the outset.  The first two years of the program are virtually free from additional costs because the IT curricula in the first two years are based on the existing courses offered by the SECS.  The budget includes funding in the third year for an additional faculty position and a half-time administrative (technical) position within the CSE Department.  No additional positions or space allocations are essential beyond this point unless the number of majors exceeds 150 students.  If that occurs, the Department of Mathematics and Statistics will need an additional half-time faculty position.  The SECS will review the budget annually and report to the Provost to insure that the program is maintaining its profitable status.  Please see pages 15-17 of the attached proposal for budget detail.
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